
The Judge responds to police concerns over 
conversation about a marijuana arrest 
 The Bethlehem Gadfly  Police, Southside  February 13, 2020   

 Latest in a series of posts about the Bethlehem Police  

Yesterday we posted a November 20, 2019, letter from Bethlehem Police 
Chief Mark DiLuzio, co-signed by Deputy Chief Scott Meixell, to the 
Northampton County Court administrator with concern about a 
November 14 conversation between District Justice Nicholas Englesson 
and two police officers regarding a traffic stop of an Hispanic male and 
subsequent marijuana charge, a conversation in which the arresting 
officer felt he was accused of being racist. Statements by the two officers 
dated November 15 were posted with the letter. 

Judge Englesson replied to the Court in a letter of November 29. In that 
letter the Judge cites a November 26 phone call from the Court 
administrator in which he learned that the Bethlehem Police Department 
“lodged a complaint” alleging that he “accused an unnamed officer of 
being a racist.” 

Judge Englesson’s November 29 letter (with a final section redacted) can 
be found here: 

Englesson to Greene 11 29 19 

The Judge describes the events that led him to make a conscious choice 
to have a conversation with the arresting officer, and he denies accusing 
the officer of being a racist. 

Gadfly hopes you would agree that this is a serious matter. And that you 
will take the time to read and reflect on both letters. 

https://thebethlehemgadfly.com/author/thebethlehemgadfly/
https://thebethlehemgadfly.com/category/police/
https://thebethlehemgadfly.com/category/southside/
https://thebethlehemgadfly.com/2020/02/12/marijuana-arrest-the-subject-of-a-dispute-between-the-police-and-a-judge/
https://thebethlehemgadfly.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/02/englesson-to-greene-11-29-19.pdf

